
CARES Act Primary Election Narrative 
State of Utah 
Office of the Utah Lieutenant Governor 

 
 
The federal government requires a report after each primary and general election that includes a full 
accounting of the uses of the CARES Act and an explanation of how the funds were used to prevent, 
prepare for, and respond to coronavirus.  ​Please submit this narrative to elections@utah.gov no later 
than July 16, 2020. 
 

1. How did the county use the funds to address the pandemic? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
2. What were some challenges and major issues the county faced in responding to the pandemic? 

 
 


	Text1: Grand County used CARES Act funding to address the issues presented by in-person visits to the Clerk's office by replacing one glass security window with plexiglass with a pass-though and a speaker to facilitate citizen interactions while protecting both citizens and county employees from the potential spread of COVID-19. 

We also used CARES Act funding to supply the office with sanitizer and face coverings. 
	Text2: Grand County attempted to get everyone to vote by mail to limit interaction with the public and county employees. While response was good, we still had a number of citizens walk ballots into the office before election day. 

On election day we opted to place the ballot drop box outside (staffed at all times) where social distancing was easier than in the office. We received several comments that it seemed to be a better system than asking citizens to come into the courthouse to drop off ballots. We'll likely offer the same outdoor drop off (weather permitting) in the General Election in the fall. 


